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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE

DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

BUENA VISTA CONFERENCE AND RECEPTION CENTER

MINUTES OF MARCH 19, 2009

Members Present:  Jack Akester, Dr. Anthony Brazen, Andrea Guest, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Chuck Tarver, Mary Wicks

Members Excused:  Shirley Jackson, Robert Marceluk, George Meldrum, Lisa Pertzoff, Brenda Phillips, Janet Ray, Sgt. Charles Sawchenko, 
Paula Voshell, Gary Wirt

Members Absent:  Monica File-Williams 

Associate Members Present:  Linda Adam, Dan Atkins, Michael Kriner, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, Rev. William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Sally Allshouse, Catherine McKay

Associate Members Absent:  Julie Cutler, Brenda Sands

Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Chris DiSanto, Malik Harris, Michael Kelleher, William Mason, Melissa Smith, William Weaver, Cindi Wood
	TOPIC

Call to Order

Review of Minutes

Chairman’s Report

Standing Committee Reports

DPC Advisory Committee

Membership Committee

Budget Committee

Children’s Committee

Employment Committee

Director’s Report

Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment


	DISCUSSION

Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.  

Chairman Lafferty announced that Governor Markell will unveil his proposed budget at a 1:00 press conference this afternoon.  Plans to convene a special Council meeting once the details of the division’s budget are known were shared.
Chairman Lafferty spoke of the League of Women Voters March 18 event that focused on the issue of mental heath access.  He spoke of Dr. Biasotto’s commitment regarding same and noted that the Medical Society of Delaware’s January journal was devoted to the topic of access to mental health.  He noted the journal is available on the Medical Society’s website and contains an article coauthored by Drs. Gerard Gallucci and Steven Dettwyler.
Jack Akester reported the committee met with Sam Abdallah March 18.  The following items were discussed:  the current patient census, the status of the new hospital, the MOU between the division and the Attorney General’s Office, the new administration’s support of the hospital, the hospital’s exemption from the statewide hiring freeze, and the recent Joint Commission visit and patient satisfaction survey.  
He reported that Ms. Murphy was elected to serve on the advisory committee and that the committee is considering another potential candidate.
Mr. Akester reported on the continuance of town hall meetings at DPC.

Chairman Lafferty noted that Judge Bifferato will attend the April Council meeting.  The charge of the DPC Oversight Committee was briefly addressed.    
Through the chairman, Council was made aware of a nomination for associate membership.  Vice-chairman Meldrum will report on the status of the nomination at next month’s Council meeting.

Chairman Lafferty spoke favorably of the testimony provided at the JFC budget hearing.  Council members commended Chairman Lafferty for his testimony in his capacity as chair.
A written report was distributed to those present.  Carol Harman updated Council on the status of suicide prevention coalition activities. Information to be contained in the May youth suicide prevention insert of The News Journal was shared, as were plans to expand the Child Development-Community Policing program to Sussex County.  The number of DCMHS clients in service and CMH’s collaboration with the Nemours Health and Prevention Services on the BEST grant were reviewed.    She spoke of CMH’s efforts to circumvent the need for intensive services as youth ages.
Chairman Lafferty spoke about Dr. Schwartz’s training of the John Hopkin’s Adolescent Depression Awareness Program to high school educators.  Anticipated implementation of the program in the Red Clay school district high schools was shared. 
Andrea Guest updated Council on the progress of the Supported Employment Program. She reported that the contractual relationship with the Institute for Community Inclusion ended due to budget constraints. Fellowship Health Resources was commended for their improved implementation of the Supported Employment Program. The success of the program continues to grow with increasing numbers of persons employed each month. The number of clients employed through the program and efforts to ensure program dependency does not rest with one individual were shared.   
Michael Kelleher reported that Governor Markell’s 1:00 budget address will be webcast.  Information to access same will be shared with meeting participants.
Mr. Kelleher thanked meeting participants for their assistance with the division’s JFC presentation.

Copies of the NAMI Score Card for Delaware and the report card summary were made available.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding the content of the NAMI Grading the State’s Report and reaction to the visual presentations in the report.   The mental health system grades for the nation and state were reviewed.  Comments were shared regarding the score Delaware received in several categories and the purpose of the report.  There was a discussion regarding the methodologies used to collect the data and the implementation of recommendations for improvement.  Mr. Kelleher indicated that the division is willing to work collaboratively to make improvements.
A discussion regarding integrated dual diagnosis treatment followed. Mr. Kelleher will follow up with the mental health director.    
Chuck Tarver spoke of NAMI Delaware’s upcoming press release and the way in which scoring of the system assessment was performed.

No Old/New Business was discussed.

Vince Boehm spoke of the April 8 legislative event cosponsored by the DDC in Legislative Hall at noon and the training sessions offered prior to the noon event.  Registration is available on the DDC website.  The importance of consumer participation was emphasized.
Chuck Tarver made Council members aware of the March 26 NAMI Walks kick-off luncheon, the March 28 benefit concert and the May 2 annual walk.  Individuals interested in attending the luncheon were invited to contact Bryan Abramson at 427-0787.
Chairman Lafferty thanked everyone for their attendance.  

	ACTION

Carol Harman moved to approve the February minutes as presented.  Andrea Guest seconded the motion.   So moved.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.


The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, April 16, 2009 at the Buena Vista Conference and Reception Center.
ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH, UNLESS OTHERWISE SPECIFIED.
